
OPEN SORES 

We would like to remind 

parents if your child has an 
open sore of any sort, please 
ensure this has been covered 
before attending school. If 
your child needs a plaster 
please remind them they are 
able to go to the school office 
and ask our team for one. 
Please try to prevent your 
child scratching the sores as 
much as possible; cover sores 
with a watertight dressing and 
cut your child’s fingernails. 
Thank you in advance for your 

cooperation. 

STAFF UPDATES 

The end of Term 3 will see a 
few changes amongst our staff. 
Hannah Cox, Room 1,  is 
leaving her full time teaching 
position but will remain 
involved within Fairburn 
School. The new teacher in 
Room 1 will be Brittany Barr.  
We would like to welcome 
Brittany to our team and thank 
Hannah for all her hard work - 
we look forward to seeing her 
around school. We would also 
like to welcome Judy Fox to 
our staff for Term 4. Judy  has 
been a regular relief teacher 
at Fairburn but now will be a 
full time teacher in Room 9 for 
our New Entrants in Term 4. 
Also, Laura Hopwood from our 
administration team, will be 
temporarily leaving at the end 
of Term 3 for maternity leave 
as she expands her family and 
will be returning to work in 
2017. We would like to wish 
her all the best with her new 

addition!  

REMINDER - EARLY 

FINISH ON FRIDAY 16TH 

SEPTEMBER 

This Friday 16th September, the 
staff are attending a paid union 
meeting and will not be at school 
from 12.30pm. We would 
appreciate it, if you could pick 
your children up at the 
beginning of lunchtime 
(12.30pm).  The lunchroom will 

not be open. 

There will be some staff still at 
school to supervise any children 
who are not able to go home at 
this time but we do need you to 
let us know if you want your 
child to remain at school. We 
apologise for any inconvenience 
the earlier finish time may cause, 
and appreciate your support for 
our staff being able to attend 

their union meeting.  

YOU NEED TO LET US KNOW IF 
YOU CHILD WILL BE 

REMAINING AT SCHOOL FOR 

THE AFTERNOON ph 270 1130 

 

HEALTH MEETING 
We would like to invite all 
parents and whanau to attend a 
Health meeting at school on 
Tuesday 20th September 
between 2-3pm in the meeting 

room.  

This will be a great chance to 
learn more about your child’s 
health, in particular the nurses 
will be discussing the Rheumatic 
Fever prevention programme 
and Dental care. There will also 
be two spot prizes up for grabs 
(2 x $25 Pak n Save vouchers). 

We hope to see you there. 

NOTICES 
SKIDS HOLIDAY PROGRAMME School Holidays are once again here before we know it! If you need 

SKIDSs during the school break for a week or two or even on some selected days please let us know.   

For any queries you can ring Hazel and George at 0800 900 754 or 021-278-4462. You can also 

email us at fairburn@skids.co.nz   or george@skids.co.nz  

MERIT AWARDS  

Congratulations to the following 

merit award recipients from the 

last couple of weeks:  

 

Leo Te Hau, Rocky Latu, Alesha 
Do, Shresthi Kumar, William 
Breen, Sam Russell, Hanzalah 
Hussain, Jay-Jay Murray, 
Monique Campbell, Malia 
Tangifua, Neomai Vea, Juzdyn 
Raymond, Nihar Ram, Joshua 
Vunga, Azalea Smith, Kilioni 
Nai, Curtisea Nankivell, Tanisha 
Gounder, Memphis Jackson, TJ 
Emanuela, Isis-Milan Nohe, 
Zaynah Yusuf, Phillip Sraha, 
Sarah Ratati, Roshleen Chetty, 
Yalen-Sjaan Wong See, 
Nauemma Lutui, Nuwah 
Neesha, Ana Maka, Ashaz 
Zabed, Ryan Prasad, Opius 
Finau, Farao Gunawardena, 
Jayde Tuumaialu, Lui Leauanae, 
Sela Ofanoa, Oryella Faga 
Tuiloma, Siosaia Sefesi, Lolo 
Moniati, Sofileni Talamai, Malia 
Schaumkel, Dellin Weilert, Nira 
Fue Aiolupo, Joshua Jensen-
Fraser, Aryan Maharaj, 
Lockington Maota, Tuu Otani, 
Harmony Paka, Margret 
Tapaatoutai, Sepuita Mohetau, 
AJ Taliaoa, Waingarangi 
Tahana, Riya Singh, Pita Pauu, 
Jireh Pele, Angelo Williams, 

Sione Tuakalau, Tyler Baker. 
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Kia ora, Malo e Lelei, Talofa Lava, Kia Orana, Ni sa bula, Mauri, Suosday, Sat Sri Akaal, Tajba Filghodu, Xin 

Chao, Ni Hao, Guten Tag, Sawadee, Kumusta, Fakaalofa lahi atu, Maith, warm greetings to you all.  
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DATES FOR THE DIARY 
 

 

WEDNESDAY 14TH SEPTEMBER 

ROOMS 5-8 OTAHUHU WALK 

 

THURSDAY 15TH SEPTEMBER 

CLASS & INDIVIDUAL PHOTOS 

 

FRIDAY 16TH SEPTEMBER 

SCHOOL FINISHING AT 12:30PM 

 

WEDNESDAY 21ST SEPTEMBER 

TRYATHON FUN DAY 

 

FRIDAY 23RD SEPTEMBER 

LAST DAY OF TERM 3 

 

MONDAY 10TH OCTOBER 

FIRST DAY OF TERM 4 

 

2016 SCHOOL YEAR 

Term 3:  25th Jul-23rd Sep 

 

Term 4: 10th Oct-15th Dec 

 

(PUBLIC HOLIDAYS: 24th 

Oct) 

 

 

Regards 

 Frances Nelson 

Principal 


